
       GUIDANCE FOR TEAMS VISITING  

       MUCH WENLOCK CRICKET CLUB.  

 

Dear Visitors  

 

We look forward to welcoming you to  

The Gaskell playing field.  

Due to these unusual times we have taken all precautions in terms of a risk assessment, 

signage, cleaning and sanitising etc.  

Please find our following guidance to help you make your visit as enjoyable as possible.  

 

1. All players must self-screen for Covid-19 before travelling to play.  

 

2. They must not leave home if they show signs of any symptoms.  

 

3. Please travel in your playing kit as there will be no access to changing rooms separate 

toilet facilities will be available for each team.  

 

4. Cars to park on Station Road (TF13 6JE) and walk along path to the ground. 

  

5. The pavilion will be fully prepared with windows and doors open to allow for good 

ventilation player's are only allowed into the pavilion to use the toilet facilities.  

  

6. There will be additional outside cover to aid with social distancing if shelter is required.  

 

7. Hand sanitiser will be made available at various point's around the boundary for use 

every 6-overs.  

 

8. Sanitising wipes will be made available to the fielding captain to wipe the ball every 6-

overs. 

 

9. Please ensure the ball and bowlers hand's are dry before resuming play.  

 

10. Only on field umpires to touch the stumps and bails (these will be sanitised between 

innings).  

 

11. Fielders to return the ball directly to the bowler.  

 

12. Markers 2mts from the square to indicate where the non striker should stand/run.  

 

13. Please sanitise your bat before and after your innings (no matter how long /short it is).  

 

14. Scorers to be sited on or to the side of the pavilion and will use the manual score board 

(Table, pens etc to be sanitised before and after each innings).  



.  

15. First aid kit is located in the kitchen (see signage).  

 

16. Unfortunately no tea's are available player's to provide their own food and drink.  

 

17. Supporters are welcome but must supply their name and contact number in the visitor 

book for track and trace purposes.  

 

18. Should any players or supporters develop any symptoms after the match please contact 

the team captain and myself immediately /of course we will also do the same. 

 

19. We as a club are obliged by the ECB guidance to point out the increased risk of 

transmission of Covid-19 by participating in social distanced activity by playing in the 

upcoming game you accept the risk.  

 

The umpires will have a copy of the guidance made available at the pavilion.  

 

Above all if everyone could apply common sense, look after each other and enjoy our summer 

sport.  

We hope you all enjoy your visit to MWCC any questions please speak to the opposing MWCC 

captain, vice chairman or myself.  

 

Kind regards  

Dave Arnold  

Chairman  

07812990838.  


